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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 54 increases the maximum allowable travel mileage fee a notary may charge from a 
set amount of 30 cents per mile to the standard mileage rate set by the Internal Revenue Service 
on January 1st of the previous year. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
SB54 will not have a fiscal impact on the State of New Mexico. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The maximum fees that may be charged by a notary public for notarial acts are set by statute.  
 
The provisions of SB 54 would allow a notary public to charge up to 56 cents per mile traveled 
based on the IRS standard mileage rate set January 1st, 2014. 
 
SOS reports there are currently 35,000 notary publics active in New Mexico. 
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